
Newsletter

Message from the Headteacher
Dear Parents and Carers

This week I was asked to enter a competition 
and me being me of course I said yes!  I 
returned to the classroom this week to teach a 
cookery lesson to Y9 using my own paella 
recipe that my family love.  It was great to be 
back in the classroom teaching and the Y9 
group enjoyed the class and hopefully will be 
recreating the dish for their families at home. A 
more detailed article with pictures follows….

Yesterday was World Book Day where the 
staff in their teams dressed up as characters 
from their favourite books.  There was a real 
buzz around school which the students loved.  
There is an article later in this newsletter with 
pictures, can you guess who the staff are 
dressed as?

Today saw the end of Y11 Mock Exams, thank
you to Y11 for their conduct and engagement
over the last two weeks, we are very proud of 
them.  These mock results will enable students
to know what areas they need to focus upon to 
get the best possible outcomes for the GCSE 
exams in the summer.  Please encourage your
Y11 student to attend and participate in the
numerous intervention and revision sessions
that the teachers are offering. Next week there 
are MFL speaking exams for students studying 
French and Spanish at GCSE.

Tomorrow is International Women’s Day and 
later this month there will be assemblies to 
celebrate Women's History Month. One of the 
aims of the month is to celebrate the 
achievements of women. Having recently 
covered this in PSHE, it became clear that not 
all of our students know or feel they can relate 
to 'famous' women, so we want to share the 
achievements of women at Meadow Park 
School.  During Tutor Time, Tutors and 
students will discuss their biggest 
achievements so far.  The highlights of these 
discussions will then be used in an assembly 
to inspire our young women in growing their 
aspirations.

Next week is British Science Week and the 
aim in school is to dismantle outdated 
stereotypes about scientists. Contrary to 
common perceptions, scientists span all ages, 
genders and ethnic backgrounds. To illustrate 
this, science lessons will feature a Treasure 
Hunt where students will research diverse 
scientists and their achievements. Students 
will be rewarded for their efforts with stickers 
and prizes.

Thank you for your ongoing support, it is much
appreciated.

I wish you a lovely weekend.

Mrs Pettman, Headteacher
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‘Passionate for Poisson’ – Fresh Fish Competition





Head of House Awards
The Head of House Awards were 

awarded to:

Adetoun

Kendall

Bansuri

Mulhat



World Book Day – Thursday 6 March 2025

World Book Day was amazing: thank you to all the students (and staff!) who got stuck into 
the various activities (mostly quizzes!) in tutor time, Library lessons and lunchtime, and 
congratulations to Lunar for a dominant win in the big one!



News from the Library!

Chillout Monday:
To be confirmed ……..

After school on Monday:
DnD

Rowdy Tuesday:
Exploding Kittens

After school on Tuesday:
Library open for drop in, revision, gaming etc

Geeky Wednesday:
Superhero jigsaws

Sporty Thursday:
Playing-card Basketball

After school on Thursday:
Library open for revision, gaming etc

Creative Friday:
Writing workshop

Happy reading ...

Mr Spencer and Mrs Dearden

Librarians


















